Cyngor Cymuned Llangynyw 
Llangyniew Community Council 
Minutes of the meeting of LLANGYNIEW COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Monday 9th January 2023 at Llangyniew Church.
Present: Cllrs. G. Watkin, B Thomas, T Isaac, M Watkin, C Williams and N Williams
1. Apologies – The Council resolved to accept apologies from Cllr. B. Humphries, D. Evans and Ccllr. J. Wilkinson
2. Declaration of Interest – Cllr. Isaac and Cllr. M. Watkin declared an interest in planning.
3. Minutes – The Council were in favour to approve the December minutes as a true record.

4. Matters Arising - Nil
5. Chairman’s Report – 

a) Ccllr. Wilkinson and Cllr. G. Watkin drove around to judge the Christmas Lights. Ccllr Wilkinson declared the winners were Mr & Mrs Poole. 

 Cllr. G. Watkin also noted that the winners for the last two years had not received their certificates or been given the £50 donation towards a charity of their choice, this had been confirmed by the Clerk.  

6. County Councillors Report - Nil
7. Correspondence - Nil
8. Finance – 
 The payment for the Clerks wages was agreed. The payment amount is no longer noted in the mintues due to data protection. 
9. Budget – 

 The Clerk had circulated all budget information and the quarterly accounts prior to the meeting. The Council agreed to follow the proposal set by the Clerk of no increase to the precept for the next financial year.

10. Highways – 
The Chairman and County Councillor reviewed the road situation whilst on their drive around the area. There is a nasty pothole by New Bridge Farm and another near Pentre.

Also, the white lines haven't been repainted since they tarred the crossroads near Tan House - there is a sign but this has fallen over.

11. Planning – 
a) 22/2016/FUL

Change of use of land for the erection of four hobbit style homes for tourism, parking for six cars and installation of package treatment plant – Land at Pen y Pentre, Llangyniew

When the applicants applied for an agricultural building on the same site the Council agreed to support the application but stated that they would not support any further development on this land, therefore the Council agreed that they would stand by this decision and not support the application. They have also been made aware of a covenant attached to the land which prohibits the land to be used for "caravans whether touring or fixed or for the use of camping". As this covenant dates back to 1976 when "hobbit houses" were not in existence, they would now be considered a form of tourism as a modern alternative to the use of a caravan or camping.

12. Members' points for information –

 A) Cllr. G. Watkin had heard that there is a possibility of pylons coming to the area again and has also heard that several of the new plots at Tan y Ffridd/Fir View Caravan Park have been condemned due to subsidence.
B) Cllr. B. Thomas requested the dates that Llangyniew School/Church has been used for meetings since October 2020 so that they can invoice the Council.
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